Minutes of OGSA Teleconference, 25 April 2006
Present: David Chadwick, Yuri Demchenko, Olle Mulmo, Frank Siebenlist, Von Welch

Agenda: Charter, OGSA XACML and CVS profiles.
Charter
After some discussion it was agreed that a very tightly focused charter with only a few deliverables should be produced, and each deliverable should have a named editor or editors. The group should then re-charter when these are finished in order to produce the next small set of deliverables, otherwise if the group produces a very comprehensive set of deliverable up front, the group is likely to overstretch itself. As an analogy, when producing a 6 course banquet, it is better to produce one course at a time rather than to start on the entire banquet all at once and risk producing nothing.

The group then discussed what the first small set of deliverables should be, along with editors. The following were agreed upon

1) A Java interface specification for plugging different authorization functions (PDP, PIP, etc.) into an Apache Axis-based Grid Services runtime. This will be edited by the GT4 team and the first draft will be based on their current implementation, which can then be scrutinised and revised by the whole WG

2) The next generation Authz protocol(s) to replace the current SAML one. David Chadwick and his team will be the editors for these.

3) Authorisation scenarios and requirements document. We currently don’t have an editor for this. We will canvas the group to see if one will volunteer. 
Olle asked if the Java API could be language independent, with a second document describing the language binding for Java. Whilst the meeting thought this was a good idea in principle, due to lack of editing manpower we preferred to produce the Java API than no API at all.
OGSA XACML and CVS profiles
Frank asked if we can we base the XACML profile on the V3 draft, which includes administration and delegation policies. David said that he preferred not to, until a stable version was available. 
Yuri said that the CVS profile does not mention delegation of authority. David agreed that this needs to be added, even if it does not effect the protocol, it does affect the functionality that one can expect from it. 

Yuri said that the CVS should be callable by the PDP as well as the PEP. David agreed, and said that this might not effect the protocol, but it would affect the architecture diagram.

Yuri said that you should be able to call the CVS with any type of credential, not with just a SAML one. David agreed. Therefore the profile should be for WS-Trust with any type of input credential (X.509 AC, SAML or proprietary etc) and what must be returned is a SAML XACML credential ready for the receiver to put into an XACML request context. We should then have separate credential profiles for different credentials e.g. SAML and X.509.
Date of Next Call

The participants agreed that this had been a very productive meeting, and would like to have a second one prior to the next GGF. The only time that everyone could guarantee availability was Tues 9 May at 4pm CET, 11pm Japan, 7am Pacific (West Coast) time.

